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All information must be received by 

December 19, 2017 to be included in 

the January 2018 issue of The Talk Of 

The Town. 

Prices for advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                             

$30– Quarter page ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements are 

not charged.  However, you must 

have a Balgonie Post Office Box # to 

advertise. 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

December 10th—Boggy Creek Wildlife Federation, Scoring Day pg. 14                   

December 11th—Town Council Meeting pg. 13                                               

December 20th—Santa or Mrs. Claus at the Balgonie Library pg. 20                      

December 31st— BELC New Year’s Party pg. 17                                              

Balgonie Elementary School Information pg. 6 & 7                                             

Balgonie Curling Club Information pg.12                                                                    

Greenall High School Information pg. 10 

Happy Holidays from the Town of 

Balgonie Mayor & Councillors,  and 

the office & maintenance staff.  

Please enjoy the festive season with 

family and friends.   
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As of December 31, 2017, any outstanding  utility 

invoices  will be transferred to taxes, which are 

considered arrears and will have an extra         

interest penalty of 1.5% added  to them as of                   

January 1, 2018. 

Please pay outstanding utility bills. 

If you have not already done so, and would like to set 

up online/telephone banking, just call the office to 

obtain your account information. 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS: 

Taxes and utility bills may be paid electronically through your online banking website.  The payments would be     

under Town of Balgonie Taxes and Town of Balgonie Utilities.   

(Do not choose Balgonie Water—this payee is a previous business and is not connected with the Town of Balgonie.)   

Please contact the Town office to obtain your account numbers.   

Electronic payments for utilities and taxes are a convenient way to pay your bills, but they are not  

instantaneous.   Please allow 2-3 business days before any due date so that your payment is receipted by our office 

before any penalties apply.  The bank requires time to process the payment and advise the Town.    

The receipts for electronic payments will be available for pickup, mailed or emailed upon request.    
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SNOW REMOVAL:    

It is important that  our graders have access to the entire  street after a 

snow fall.  Vehicles can only be parked on the street for 24 hours.  It is 

also illegal to park an unlicensed vehicle on the street.    

After a  snowfall,  please remove your vehicle from the street, until your 

street has been cleared.   Letters will be sent to residences who are not  

removing vehicles  in a timely fashion.    

Your co-operation in this matter is appreciated by the Town and the 

neighbours on your street.  

Please remind youngsters to stay clear of  Town snow equipment—It’s 

hard to see and hear while operating this large and noisy equipment.  

We do not want to see anyone get injured.   

Our Town Staff work especially hard to keep Balgonie streets clear after 

a snowfall.  At times, snow ridges will be left at the end of your              

driveway by the grader.  During heavier snowfalls, these may be larger 

than other times.  Your help in clearing these ridges is  appreciated.   We 

are also giving some of our newer  employees opportunities to learn all 

of the equipment in town.  It will take some practice for them to master 

the routes and equipment.  Your patience is appreciated while these   

operators are learning.   

Most often the snow will be cleared within 2 days of a snowfall, how-

ever weather conditions and garbage/recycling pickup days may delay 

this.  That being said, residential streets and bays will be cleared as soon 

as possible.  Our town is very  fortunate to have such prompt snow           

service!!!  Some residential areas in other municipalities may only see a 

grader once or twice during the winter season.                 

A BIG THANK YOU to those people who help out their neighbours with 

their snow removal  and assist those who need an extra bit of help.   It is 

wonderful to see so many helpful citizens. 
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There will be Loraas bins available at the               

transfer station on the 1st and 3rd Friday of every 

month for town residents only.  Our transfer station 

is equipped with security cameras, as well as a card 

reader.   Fines have been laid for illegal dumping, 

and will continue to be laid to any person who             

violates these rules.   

Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m.                                                     

Monday to Friday 

TOWN OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED DECEMBER 

25th & 26th, and JANUARY 1st. 

From the Town 
Balgonie Facebook Page 

For updates on what’s happening in the community,      

checkout our page at: 

https://www.facebook.com/                                                      

Balgonies-Talk-of-the-Town. 

If you would like to advertise local events,  

you can call us @ 306-771-2284 or email us at                                                                 

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                                                                   

or send us a  Facebook message. 

REMINDER:                                         

Garbage and Recycling Carts are to be 

put out on the street on or BEFORE 

7am, and brought in after garbage or        

recycling collection is complete.  If carts 

are damaged before or after these hours, 

homeowners are responsible for the charges.   

November 28 GARBAGE 

December 5 RECYCLING 

December 12 GARBAGE 

December 19 RECYCLING 

December 26 GARBAGE 

January 2 RECYCLING 

January  9 GARBAGE 

January 16 RECYCLING 

As we are not the only town with these                    
services, there is no specific time other than 

by 7:00a.m. to be prepared for pick-up.          
If you miss pick-up because your               

container is NOT at the curb on time,               
it will be the owner’s responsibility to                    

dispose of the contents if required. 
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Recreation News 
By Shaun McBain 

 

Well, we are almost through November and with no significant amount of snow, winter   
driving has been nice! 

 

Can you believe it? -  The 30th Annual Dinner Theater has come to an end.  A big thank 
you goes out to all the countless hours of people volunteering and donating food items.  
Without all of you wonderful folks, this major fundraiser for our community would not be 
such a success.  THANK YOU!!!!!  A special mention to the leaders of the kitchen staff and 
bar staff and all of their helpers for a job well done! GREAT WORK! 

 

Another special thank you goes out to Tumbleweed Theatre for their countless hours of   
rehearsing and total dedication to theatre.  Without all of you people, this type of event 
would not be able to take place in our community. 

The final numbers are still being tallied with a few outstanding bills to pay.  A total amount 
will be issued in the next Talk of the Town. 

Once again, hats off to all of the organizers and volunteers. 

 

The outdoor rink will hopefully be opening soon if the temperature can stay below -10 for a 
period of time.  Once again, we ask that the users clear the snow with the scrapers        
provided.  The Zamboni will do a hot flood once a week. 

 

The Balgonie arena will be open to the public Tuesday and Wednesday mornings from 
9:00a.m.—11:00a.m. for those wishing to walk indoors.  Also, during those times, parents/
guardian and tots are able to use the ice.  Helmets MUST be worn at all times. 

 

Have a wonderful holiday season.  Drive safely while visiting family and friends. 
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TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS                                          

are open to the public.  They are regularly            

scheduled on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of every 

month starting at 6:15 p.m. in the Council           

Chambers of the Balgonie                                              

Administration Building.            

Council meeting is scheduled                                  

for December 11th. 

Hello Bison Alumni,  

The Balgonie Bisons Hockey Club is Hosting an Alumni Game vs The Grenfell Spitfires Friday December 15 at 6:30 
PM at Balgonie Stardome. After the Alumni game the Bisons will play the Spitfires at 830 PM.  

We are calling on anyone who has ever pulled on a Bisons jersey, Coached, Managed or has helped out in anyway 
with the Balgonie Bisons to come out for this event. Even those Die Hard fans to get a look at the days of old. You 
will maybe see some old faces, rekindle some old friendships along with watching a great night of hockey.                     
Obviously not everyone can play in the game but we would like everyone to come out and enjoy the night. If you   
really want to play in the game let me know and we will see what we can do. We want to try and get players from all 
different eras if we can. We would like to get a big group picture after the Alumni Game with all Alumni in attendance. 
It's short notice we know but next time we do it we will have it more planned out.  We don't think this has been done 
before. There will be a beer gardens opened up top behind the benches. The canteen will be open and maybe at 
some point after the game we can make our way over to the Balgonie Bar. We ask if you have any old pictures or 
memorabilia you wish to share to put on display we will have tables set up to do so.  

If you know some one who has ever played or has been apart of the Balgonie Bisons maybe just some one who 
would enjoy to take this night in, We ask if you can PLEASE pass this message on so we can reach out to as many 
Bison Alumni as possible. If you have any questions feel free to contact me. Don't miss out on this great evening. 
Once a Bison always a Bison! #JoinTheHerd  

Thank you for your willingness to support the efforts of the Balgonie Bisons Hockey Club.  

Sincerely,  

Jamie Herauf  

General Manager  

Balgonie Bisons Hockey Club  

3065014295  

FOLLOW US ON:  

Facebook --- Twitter --- qvhl.ca  
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Reminder to Balgonie Residents: 

Vehicles are not to be parked on the street for more than 24 hours, except weekends and 

holidays.  If your vehicle is not used   regularly, you must park it on your own property.   

All vehicles stored on your property must be licensed and in good repair.  Storage of          

unlicensed and junked vehicles on your property are  considered to be a “nuisance” by 

Town of Balgonie Bylaws.      

Asher Weitzel                                         

6 pounds, 12 ounces,                        

was born on                                           

November 16th, 2017.                          

A huge congratulations to                    

Jason and Nancy                                       

of Balgonie! 
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Colleen is proud to announce as of December 1st, 2017, The Balgonie 

Diner will remain open as “Colleen’s Diner”.                                              

(102 Service Road & Highway #1.)                                                                   

With her as new management, we will still be serving you the same great 

home-cooked food you have been enjoying.  Please come out and             

continue supporting us now and in the new year! 

Open 7 days a week from 8:00 a.m.—8:00 p.m. 
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Our sincere  condolences to  
Ken and the family and friends 

of Sandra (Sandy) 
Bakken.  Her beautiful smile 
will be greatly missed by all that  

knew her. 
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Sunday December 24th, Christmas Eve 

Service will be held at 11a.m. with soup 

and sandwiches to follow.  There will be 

no evening service held in Balgonie.  

McLean Christmas Eve service will be held 

at 5p.m. 

Sunday December 31st United Church 

breakfast from   9a.m.-1p.m                                

NO CHURCH THAT DAY. 
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Xmas Message from my heart to yours! 

My dear parishioner and friend, 

It’s Christmas and the year 2017 will soon bid us goodbye!  When a mother is pregnant, the entire family – 
grandparents, relatives and friends prepare the family home – tidying every corner to make ready to welcome 
the new child soon to be born.  In a similar and a very special way, we have, in the past year, and especially for 
the past four weeks, prepared ourselves by cleaning all the cobwebs in our lives JUST to welcome the Baby 
Jesus into the homes of our hearts.  Jesus comes, bringing Peace and Justice, Comfort and Joy, Love and Har-
mony, Pardon, Forgiveness, Reconciliation and Healing into our hearts that seem overwhelmed with pain and 
anguish, brokenness and loss, that He may fill our wells with streams of hope, happiness and tranquility.  As 
we celebrate the Christmas spirit, may the baby Jesus embolden us to become spirit of joy in each other’s life 
as fellow parishioners, in our relationships at home with spouse, siblings, relatives, friends, significant persons 
in our lives, co-workers, the neighbour next door – and in fact, with all peoples.  The doors to your parish 
home are WIDE open to you.  I invite you, my dear parishioner and friend, to come back home to your parish 
and become involved in it by sharing your gifts and talents with us.  Together, we will build our parish as a 
home of worship and fr iendship.  I am most grateful to our  Par ish Staff, representatives on the Par ish 
Pastoral and Finance Councils, the various organizations co-existing within our parishes, our parish account-
ant and all individuals who work tirelessly behind the scenes to enrich the physical and spiritual lives of our 
parishes, St. Joseph, St. Agnes and St. Peter serving our surrounding districts for a job well done.  Bravo!  
From the depth of my heart, I say a big Thank you to everyone of you for the gift of your love, presence and 
friendship in my life and ministry as pr iest, your  phone calls, text messages, gifts, etc, etc….  It’s been a 
fantastic few months but a pleasure working with you and serving you as your Parish Priest and friend.  May 
the Creator richly bless you my dear friend-in-Christ, reward you with a joy-filled Xmas celebrations, and of 
course, a fulfilling year, 2018!  

I remain your Pastor and priest friend, 

Fr. JB. 

 

 

RECONCILIATION TIMES: 

ST. JOSEPH: Sunday,   December 10 @ 7:00 pm 

ST. AGNES:  Wednesday, December 13 @ 7:00 pm 

 

SCHEDULE OF CHRISTMAS MASSES AT ST. JOSEPH CHURCH 

Christmas Eve     7:00 pm St. Joseph-  Balgonie 

                                  9:00  pm St. Agnes-  Pilot Butte 

                                11:00  pm St. Joseph - Balgonie 

 

Christmas Day    10:30 am St. Joseph – Balgonie 

 

 New Year’s Eve     7:00  pm St. Joseph - Balgonie 

 New Year’s Day        9:00 am   St. Agnes - Pilot Butte 

                                    10:30 am  St. Joseph  
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December 20th 

there will be a 

Christmas party at 

story time with 

Santa or Mrs. Claus 

putting in an            

appearance.  

St. Paul’s will be having Christmas Eve service at 5:00 PM on December 24th. 
with Pastor Dut.                                                                                                             

St. John’s will have a Christmas Eve candle light service at 4:30 with                         
Pastor Kaiser. 
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Lessons in Balgonie!  For more                      

information phone                                           

Judith at 306-771-2950.   
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Happy 12th birthday     

Aiden! 

 

Happy 5th birthday    

Lucas! 
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